
TOSHKENT IRRIGATSIYA VA QISHLOQ XO'JALIGINI MEXANIZATSIYALASH MUHANDISLARI INSTITUTI

1

Activity is a demand of voters
On October 25, 2019 in the Karshi branch of the Tashkent Institute of Irrigation and Mechanization of
Agricultural  Engineers  was  held  a  spiritual  and  educational  event  on  the  theme:  "Voting  activity  -
expression of democratic reforms".

The event was organized in an open format with the students. The event was moderated by the deputy
director for Research and Innovation H.A Ravshanov. The event was attended by the director of the Karshi
branch  of  the  Institute  for  Strategic  studies  Z.M.Mukimov,  deputy  director  for  educational  work
Sh.R.Ubaydullaev,deputy director  for  Research and Innovation H.A.Ravshanov,  dean of  the faculty  of
Agricultural  mechanization  U.I.Qodirov,  head  of  the  department  of  work  with  youth,  spirituality  and
enlightenment B.B.Ruzikulov, coaches of 15 academic groups and 254 students.

The event was attended by Mamurjon Karayev head of the “Kashkadarya Regional Council of the Liberal
Democratic  Party  of  Uzbekistan”,  Abdusalim  Muminov  deputy  of  Karshi  city  council  of  the  “Liberal
Democratic  Party  of  Uzbekistan”,  Kashkadarya  Regional  Council  of  the  “Liberal  Democratic  Party  of
Uzbekistan” the head of the campaign department Asila Sultanova, the head of the group on work with
primary  party  organizations  of  Kashkadarya  Regional  Council  of  the  “Liberal  Democratic  Party  of
Uzbekistan” Alibek Rakhmatov. The event was opened by the head of our branch Z.M.Mukimov. At the
event,  students  were introduced to  the electoral  legislation of  Uzbekistan,  the election code of  the
Republic of Uzbekistan, the news of the election code, the peculiarities of the elections of deputies of the
Legislative Chamber and local Kengash of the Oliy Majlis of the Republic of Uzbekistan, the powers, the
legal framework of the electoral system, the democratic elections, the rights and freedoms of voters.
Participants of the event gave detailed, concise and clear answers to the students' questions.

The event was fun and exciting. At the end of the event, deputy director Shavkat Ubaydullaev spoke on
behalf of the branch's team and thanked the guests and speakers.

Press Secretary of the  institute  Rakhimboy Djumaniyazov.

 

 


